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Early Years Key Messages 
1st August 2024 

Please share Key Messages with all staff in your provision.   Previous Key Messages 
available at: https://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/early-years-key-messages   
 
Autumn Term Provider Sufficiency Information 
Grant Funding for Early Years Childcare Expansion 
Grant Funding for Wraparound Childcare 
Childcare Works Hub for EY and Wraparound Providers 
North Yorkshire 0 – 19 Children’s Health Service                                                                                       
Safe sleeping temperatures in provision and at home                                                                 
Do Something BIG campaign – advertise your vacancies on “Find a Job”    
Change of Manager                     
Early Years Funding Information 
Sign up for DfE Foundation Years Monthly Bulletin  
 
Autumn Term Provider Sufficiency Information 
All early years and childcare providers are required to submit termly sufficiency information about occupancy 
and available childcare places. This is for early years (pre-reception) and children accessing wraparound 
provision.  The local authority has a statutory duty to ensure there are sufficient childcare places for eligible 
working parents.   
 
For Autumn term 2024, the sufficiency tab will open Monday, 2nd September 2024 and will close on   
Friday, 4th October 2024.  

 
For early years providers receiving government funding, completion of the sufficiency information via the 
Sufficiency Tab on the FIS Provider Portal is linked to the government funding monthly payment.  As a 
government funded provider, this is referenced in the Funding Agreement section 14.4.  
 
Webinars will be offered at the start of Autumn term to support providers if required.  Dates to be shared by 
email. 
 
Grant Funding for Early Years Childcare Expansion 
Applications for childcare expansion capital grants are now open for all Early Years providers who wish to 
expand their places offered for children aged over 9 months up to 35 months. Emails were sent on 16th July 
2024 with relevant information on how to apply. If you did not receive this, contact us immediately on 
EYexpansion@northyorks.gov.uk. The first deadline for Early Years capital grant applications is Friday 
20th September 2024. 

Our next information and support sessions are as follows: 

• Early Years ‘Meet & Greet’: Wednesday 4th September, 13:30-14:30. This will be an opportunity for 
you to receive information on the grant application process, the local childcare market in your area as 
well as to ask any questions relevant to your Early Years grant application. 
Join the meeting now  
Meeting ID: 323 818 237 189  

https://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/early-years-key-messages
mailto:EYexpansion@northyorks.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YTZiNWM3ZTYtYzI4MS00ZjY5LTlmNDAtNGQ3N2M5YWY1NzI1%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522ad3d9c73-9830-44a1-b487-e1055441c70e%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25227bd088e3-f4b0-4888-ad4d-bf70acbe6ca7%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C13fd9aeabe264531d9ff08dcb076afa2%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638579271020734765%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=x%2BtE5woh78105XVNS0ZITV2iWimUGDCVMAwLOlziUFU%3D&reserved=0
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Passcode: 4RBSzP  

• Early Years & Wraparound Grant Application provider support forum: 5th September, 9:30 – 11:00, 
via Teams.  Meeting details are as follows: 
Join the meeting now 
Meeting ID: 313 978 450 974 
Passcode: ZfXpH9 

If you would like support with an application prior to these dates or some more information you can book a 
1:1 support session by emailing EYexpansion@northyorks.gov.uk. 

Grant Funding for Wraparound Childcare 
Applications for wraparound childcare grants are now open. All schools and PVI providers will have received 
an email with applications and associated guidance for Wraparound Childcare Grant funding. Please contact 
wraparoundchildcare@northyorks.gov.uk if you need support with an application.  

Application received by   

31st July 2024 CLOSED 
 

30 August 2024 Providers seeking to have their newly created or expanded 
provision operational during the first half of the Autumn 
2024 term.  

20 September 2024 Providers seeking to have their newly created or expanded 
provision operational during the second half of the Autumn 
2024 term or later in the 2024/25 academic year.  

20th September 2024 Capital Grant applications for WAC 

 
The next provider information session for both Early Years and Wraparound Funding Applications is 
Thursday 5th September 2024 9:30am 
Join the meeting - Meeting ID: 313 978 450 974  Passcode: ZfXpH9                                                                                                                  

Childcare Works Hub for EY and Wraparound Providers 
Childcare Works, on behalf of the DfE, provides a wealth of resources for Early Years providers, Wraparound 
providers, schools and childminders to support the sector.  This includes a recruitment and retention toolkit 
for wraparound provision which can also be adapted for early years use.  Sign up for the Hub at HUB for 
Providers - childcareworks.org.uk 

North Yorkshire 0 – 19 Children’s Health Service                                                                         
Early Years providers and parents can find a wealth of information and advice about children’s health 
services from the “Growing Healthy” HDFT North Yorkshire 0 – 19 Children’s Health Service website at 
Children's Health Services 0 -19 | Growing Healthy | HDFT (hdftchildrenshealthservice.co.uk) or by 
contacting the service, Monday – Friday 9 am – 5pm on 0300 303 0916 . 

Safe sleeping temperatures in provision and at home                                                                   
Please note that the safe sleeping temperature for babies and young children should be 16 – 20 degrees as 
per the Lullaby Trust The Lullaby Trust - Safer sleep for babies, Support for families  Please ensure that 
where you are providing sleeping facilities in your provision that the room is at the correct 
temperature.  Some families may have a received a Red Book from Public Health which states that the 
baby’s room temperature should be 20 – 22 degrees but this is an error.   

Do Something BIG campaign – advertise your vacancies on “Find a Job”                                  
The Department for Education’s Do Something BIG  will recommence in early August.  It highlights the huge 
difference early years educators make to young children and how rewarding working in the sector can be.  It 
directs potential applicants to use DWP’s Find a Job vacancy platform to search for early years roles in their 
area.  If you have any vacancies in your provision, please make sure they are listed on Find a Job.   If you do 
not already have a Find a Job account, and have any current or upcoming roles in your setting, please watch 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YTBhNjQ3YmQtYzA2Yi00NDY4LWEwZjUtZTcxNGNiZmYwZDE4%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522ad3d9c73-9830-44a1-b487-e1055441c70e%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25222b42eaab-91d7-4af8-9334-352aef0b260d%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C13fd9aeabe264531d9ff08dcb076afa2%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638579271020743809%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Nycz2LsjU7wPPgt336MvW1HPomqUjKcEXmLUdWLjJbc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:EYexpansion@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:wraparoundchildcare@northyorks.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YTBhNjQ3YmQtYzA2Yi00NDY4LWEwZjUtZTcxNGNiZmYwZDE4%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522ad3d9c73-9830-44a1-b487-e1055441c70e%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25222b42eaab-91d7-4af8-9334-352aef0b260d%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C13fd9aeabe264531d9ff08dcb076afa2%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638579271020752312%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JgqUXQdOwnG7DRU0hXYacx1nU0qCipdbtidaXfIllvo%3D&reserved=0
https://childcareworks.org.uk/hub-for-providers/introduction/
https://childcareworks.org.uk/hub-for-providers/introduction/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhdftchildrenshealthservice.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C41c5df2686bb46ac00ab08dcabe088c8%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638574228049764221%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lOpUe2bOFtIFbgexuKR8Ql7UZSYQrbVe2FbAmRxpTkQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.lullabytrust.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C2e859958cc5c400cbc3808dcabd0ec00%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638574160998134194%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EkKeYokhKhxOLLKfC6ylvFQ3yyk0jdtSI34soXRw1v4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fedua-zcmp.maillist-manage.eu%2Fclick%2F195f6ae4d43080b%2F195f6ae4d42f1a5&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C2e859958cc5c400cbc3808dcabd0ec00%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638574160998151295%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YwhhX2ZwLtckDAWmuJJiHgFOHwCkG8x6vYZJ1nPgJmc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fedua-zcmp.maillist-manage.eu%2Fclick%2F195f6ae4d43080b%2F195f6ae4d42f1a7&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C2e859958cc5c400cbc3808dcabd0ec00%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638574160998162520%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JNa8x7vtjsKGNibDjclS%2Fpp9jLlDUY19Pn9dWuLiai0%3D&reserved=0
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these video tutorials to help you create an employer account and post your jobs.  You should use the term 
‘early years’ in the title of your job adverts and select ‘Education jobs’ for the job category.   This service is 
free to use and will ensure your vacancies are seen by a large pool of potential candidates. 

Change of Manager  
When there is a change of manager, please can all new managers ensure they contact NYC Families 
Information Service (FIS) on fis.information@northyorks.gov.uk so we can update your records. Where there 
is a change in management within settings, please ensure the new manager has access to FIS Provider 
Portal to enable essential information to be updated including submitting the termly sufficiency information.  
All information must be kept up to date including removing staff who have left.  If you are a new manager and 
need additional support, please contact FIS. 

Early Years Funding Information 

Early Years Funding 

Working parent entitlement code checking reminder from DfE 

Reminder for Early Years providers to check eligibility of working parent entitlement codes! 

Ahead of the autumn term, and with the further expansion of childcare support for eligible working parents, 

we would like to remind EY providers to check and validate codes ahead of a child taking up a place. This 

requirement is set out in statutory guidance.  

Why is this important?  

Checking a code is valid via your provider/LA portal:  

• Ensures the provider receives funding for that place.  
• Ensures a parent can take up a place for their child from September and understand their monthly 

childcare costs.  
• Provides an early indication of whether parents can find and take up a place.  
• Provides early indication of potential sufficiency issues within local areas. 

 

Autumn term headcount - Portal is open now and until 4th October 2024 

✓ Claims for Working Parent Entitlement have the same conditions for all age groups -  

• entitlement codes must have a start date on or before 31st August and end date on or 
before 1st September 2024 for all eligible children. Example, if the code end date is 17th 
August parent has not reconfirmed then you will not be able to submit the claim until the 
parent has reconfirmed.  

✓ Working Parent entitlement codes do not change but the parent must continue to reconfirm 
by the code end date. 

✓ If a 2-year-old has an NYC 6-digit code and a working parent 11-digit code, then you should 
use the NYC 6-digit code until the term after the child’s 3rd birthday. The parent must 
continue to reconfirm their working parent entitlement 11-digit code in readiness for term 
after the child has their 3rd birthday.   

✓ Please don’t wait until October; you can change the claim right up until the end of headcount 
week. 

Change of ownership/bank accounts 

✓ Providers must give as much notice as possible where there are changes in ownership or 
bank accounts; failure to inform the local authority will impact on future payments. 

Charging 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fedua-zcmp.maillist-manage.eu%2Fclick%2F195f6ae4d43080b%2F195f6ae4d42f1a9&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C2e859958cc5c400cbc3808dcabd0ec00%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638574160998173626%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sY5WWjm5ZKreX9fi7IlbJlDN8EupGWV72CpNAbD1Pqw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:fis.information@northyorks.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.childcarechoices.gov.uk%2Fchildcare-expansion%2Fearly-years-childcare&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358698425%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ds2l3e6KPujxrIeODtD6GX%2B9DiJYAAvkCMuEmwftjSg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fearly-education-and-childcare--2%2Fearly-education-and-childcare-applies-from-1-april-2024&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358709921%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=saFUtchaQAPwUf%2Frqo5f44Aq5VLFQJjnZvfJy9%2FlHMY%3D&reserved=0
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✓ Your government funded offer must be clear to enable parents to make informed choices 
for childcare at your setting. Invoices must be easy for parents to understand and the 
government funded hours must show, this will ensure you comply with the statutory 
guidance, as stated in section A1.30 Charging in this document - Early education and 
childcare (applies from 1 April 2024) - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  

Guidance 

✓ Don’t forget! Full range of guidance on Early Years Funding can be found by using this link 
Early Education Places, Funding and Entitlement | CYPSinfo (northyorks.gov.uk) Please 
share this with the relevant staff in your provision. The link is always at the bottom of email 
from Early Years Funding Team. 

 

Full range of guidance documents on Early Years Funding can be found by using this link: Early Education 

Places, Funding and Entitlement | CYPSinfo (northyorks.gov.uk) 

Sign up for DfE Foundation Years Monthly Bulletin 
To receive the monthly DfE’s Foundation Years monthly bulletin directly which has important updates directly 
from the DfE, providers should sign up through Foundation Years website at 
https://www.foundationyears.org.uk/ 

 
 
 

 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fearly-education-and-childcare--2%2Fearly-education-and-childcare-applies-from-1-april-2024&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358717172%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zt%2FwOOyMEYsGMpkQPWaR4SX1L8%2Fra0ctif6GF4GQ5N8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fearly-education-and-childcare--2%2Fearly-education-and-childcare-applies-from-1-april-2024&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358717172%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zt%2FwOOyMEYsGMpkQPWaR4SX1L8%2Fra0ctif6GF4GQ5N8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcyps.northyorks.gov.uk%2Fearly-education-places-funding-and-entitlement&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358724356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lEDEOgKgSgowamoSZvwzxKpVCX9%2FWZT91JotLBS0fOw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcyps.northyorks.gov.uk%2Fearly-education-places-funding-and-entitlement&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358731344%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gWMhcxDu1ckbH9AjjwGRFf9Aumrd58THgfiMF%2FOqRZo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcyps.northyorks.gov.uk%2Fearly-education-places-funding-and-entitlement&data=05%7C02%7Cfis.Information%40northyorks.gov.uk%7C74b5d485971245ea74b008dcafa32033%7Cad3d9c73983044a1b487e1055441c70e%7C0%7C0%7C638578362358731344%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gWMhcxDu1ckbH9AjjwGRFf9Aumrd58THgfiMF%2FOqRZo%3D&reserved=0
https://www.foundationyears.org.uk/

